
Candidate:  Vikram Agarwal 

BOT Candidate 

 



Candidate:  Kishor Bagul 

BOD Candidate 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

My name is Kishor Bagul, resident of Loudonville NY would like to submit the candidacy as a Board of 

Directors for our Albany Hindu Temple Cultural Center, provided our community would like me to do so, 

by electing in our annual election on November 20th 2016.  

To provide brief background about me, I have been living in capital region for last 18 years or so, from 

the week I came to Albany I have been involved with the temple in one or other capacity. More than ten 

years ago I have also served as Board of Trustee for our Hindu Temple and worked on various projects 

and activities that could leverage my time, efforts and expertise. My involved started prior to the ground 

breaking of our Cultural Center building and I have firsthand knowledge of efforts went in to build this 

facility, countless efforts put in by our community members, and very generous donations that came in 

big and small chunks to make this Hindu community dream a reality. I am fully committed to success and 

continual growth for the Hindu Temple as well as Community Center and it will be privilege to serve 

again 

In addition to my professional leadership roles and positions in past, I have also served on multiple other 

non-profit boards where activities to support education, skills enhancements, economic development 

and building better communities.  

Upon elected as Board of Director, I would like to bring more unity to community by support of building 

better leadership teams, right projects and initiatives and help drive the goal of our organization to the 

next level.  The prior and existing board members have done terrific jobs so far and I feel that 

momentum needs to be increased where every community member can enjoy social company, learn our 

culture and heritage and worship to god for peace and prosperity.  

 

Thank you all! 

 

God be with us.  

 

 



Candidate:  Jivji Desai 

BOT Candidate 

 

I have lived in the Capital District for 35 years.  Since that time till today, I have always helped and 

worked for Temple in various capacities.  I was a BOT member for three terms during ‘80s and ‘90s. 

During the construction of our new Temple, I was actively involved in supervising the construction of 

this beautiful temple. That time we did not have much money to work, so we have to do lots of work on 

our own. I am so proud to see the growth of our temple. I am one of the two individuals responsible for 

hundi collection, gathering cash and all other collections every month for the past 20 years. I have 

provided extensive support during all major religious celebrations of the temple. Temple has trusted me 

so long time with this duty. In addition, I receive all emergency calls from our security contactor for both 

Temple and HCC, even during the night time, and respond to them by visiting Temple before fire and 

police department arrive there to provide full access to them. 

As a BOT candidate, I will share my experience and knowledge and my feeling towards better 

functioning of both Temple and HCC, and work to keep temple’s dignity. I want to support Temple 

expansion and Cultural Center dining area expansion. In my retirement, I want to devote more time to 

the Temple. I feel Temple needs to focus more on unity and harmony among all our members, and I 

want to actively support such efforts. 

 

 

  



 

Candidate:  Tara Dharan 

BOT Candidate 

 

 

Namaskar, Albany Hindu Temple Community 

I am one of the contestants for the Board of Trustees for the Hindu Temple Society this year.  

I would like to introduce /reintroduce myself to all of you. I have been a part of the Albany Hindu 

Community for the past fifteen years.  

I was born and brought up in New Delhi to South Indian parents. I am a Certified Management 

Accountant.  I also did a three month volunteering at the Temple to learn how it is run a few years back. 

My first year as a trustee I  was the editor of the Devalaya Vaani the Temple newsletter, and my second 

year I was part of the executive committee as the membership secretary. I recruited quite a few members 

that year! This current year I was voted to become the Vice Chairman, and in this capacity I have managed 

to get the Safe Deposit Locker opened after 4 years, take inventory of Temple valuables, and uphold the 

Constitution.  

 

I am a regular attendee at all of the Temple's religious and cultural activities and volunteer at the DVD 

desk often. Since I am a people person, and not afraid to voice my opinions I have made my presence felt. 

If you place your trust in me and vote for me as a Trustee, I promise to continue to serve you to the best 

of my ability. 

 

Thanks for giving me this opportunity to serve all of you. 

Tara Dharan 



Candidate:  Vijay Oruganti 

BOD Candidate 

 

 



 

Candidate:  Arjun Patel 

BOT Candidate 

 

 

 



 

 

Candidate:  Dr. Gattu Rao 

BOT Candidate 

 

Dear devotees, 

My name is Gattu N Rao MD want to introduce myself as a candidate contesting for BOT. 

I have been associated as a member, volunteer, Trustee, coordinator of some major Religious events 

and Festivals and Cultural Programs and Fundraising events for the Temple since 1980, before the New 

Temple was built. I have organized events getting many local Americans attending so they become 

aware of our Cultural and Social Traditions. Coordinated many Fund Raising events in and outside of the 

Temple before the cultural center was built, like Annual Temple Dinners. I have served the Society as 

Trustee, Religious committee chair,Vice Chair of the Board of Trustees,  and as Chair of the Board of 

Trustees few times and coordinated the Prana Prathistapana of the Dieties in the New Temple when 

New Temple was built. In the years that I was not a trustee I continued as a volunteer and coordinated 

for the Temple Activities. My wife and my family actively participate and help. I have actively 

participated in in the First Kumbhabhisekam 12 years ago and this year’s  Kumbhabishakem by raising 

funds. 

I also visit other Temples and have learnt a lot from their religious and social and educational functions 

and witnessed  expansions from time to time. My wife and I participate in majority of our  Temple 

functions and coordinate some and feel during some of them that we need to explore the possibilities of 

expansion of our Temple. They include some of the major functions like Sri Ganesh Chaturthi, Sri Rama 

Navami, Sri Krishna Janma Astami,  Dasara and Deepavali, when more than one  Pujas are necessary by 

different groups of our community almost at the same time or day. When more than one event is 

organized both in HCC and Temple the Parking lot also becomes a issue. I will be willing to put forth my 

suggesions before the BOT and Community.  As our Community is growing steadily as also our needs it is 

time that we consider some of the suggessions mentioned above. At some time we should consider 

some place for Library and a gift shop as most Temple have. 

Most of you know me and while I solicit your kind support  to get elected as BOT member , I assure you 

that my commitment  will continue for our Temple and Community what ever may be the election 

results. May God Bless us all.  Best wishes for a very Happy Holiday Season.  

Gattu N Rao MD 

 

 

 

 



Candidate:  Sachin Shah 

BOD Candidate 

 

 

 



 

 

Candidate:  Amritesh Singh 

BOT & BOD Candidate 

 

I, Amritesh Singh is a candidate for election to the Board of Trustees and Board of Directors. I 

have been residing in the Capital District since (1987) I was a student studying for Undergraduate 

and Master’s Degree in Accounting & Taxation at SUNY, Albany. Since my graduation, I have 

worked as an Auditor at the NYS Comptroller office and in the NYS Department of Health. I now 

have management responsibility for people and have to ensure proper accounting of NYS revenue 

of Two Billion Dollars. This professional environment has taught me the value of Transparency, 

following strictly the rules laid out by the Legislature and fairness, particularly in handling public 

funds. The faith of the community in Government and in our case our Temple organization rests 

on close adherence to these principles. 

  

Me and my family have been very active in our temple ever since we came to the Capital District. 

At one point I was the youngest person elected to BOT (two successive terms). My professional 

background has always propelled me to take on the duties of Treasurer whenever, I had been in 

BOT. I took 17 years off from BOT activities after my two terms in BOT were over to address my 

primary responsibility of caring for my family. 

  

Even while when I have not been in BOT, I and my family including my children have been active 

in the Religious activities of the temple in Organizing and helping others in organizing, festivals 

like Ram Navami, Janamashtami over many years. This year we started a new initiative of monthly 

Durga Chaalisha which is gaining popularity. 

  

It is my hope to encourage BOT to observe the rules of fairness to all in facilitating opportunities 

to participate and initiate new activities in the temple. Our Temple community has seen uptick in 

the number of devotees last few years. BOT needs to recognize their needs and help them 

assimilate and make our Temple all inclusive. 

  

I seek your vote to help me to make the Temple an organization for all new and old, donors or 

commoners, for all whether we are from North or South. 

  

Please Vote and Support me. 
 

 

 

 


